SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

January 18, 2016
Present:  Jim Trudell, Steve Moscicki, Donna Clark-AA, Celine Presby-Treasurer
Absent:  Bruce Beane

Acting Chairman Trudell called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Manifests & Invoices:
The manifests for Jan 11th and 18th were authorized and new invoices for future payment were reviewed and initialed.

Treasurer’s Report:
The Treasurer’s Report was read showing a balance of $136,018.57 in the WGSB checking account, $110,182.16 in the WGSB Insured Cash Sweep (ICS) account, and $17,721.80 in the Lyman Housing Improvement Fund.  Trudell motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as given, 2nd by Moscicki, all voted in favor.  
Meeting Minutes:

Minutes for Jan 4th were reviewed.  Trudell motioned to approve the minutes as written, 2nd by Moscicki, all voted in favor.
Committee/Department Reports & Needs:
The Board reviewed and signed two timber warrants and certifications.  *  Town Clerk Carol Messner posted notice that any legal voter of Lyman who wishes to file a declaration of candidacy for available offices may do so from Jan 20-Jan 29, 2016 at the Town Clerk's Office during her normal office hours.  *  The Selectmen will meet with the Lisbon and Landaff Boards next Monday to discuss 2016 fire support, recycling, and life squad agreements.  The meeting is still to be determined.
Permits and Applications:
The following was approved:

· Pistol Permit
Correspondence:

The following were received:

· NHMA 2016 Legislative Bulletins #3 & #4

· North Country Council Jan 2016 Northern Views newsletter

· Lyman Community Group’s Nov 2015 minutes
Old Business:

The Selectmen continued working on the 2016 proposed budget which will be presented at the Feb 2nd Annual Budget Hearing.  Since Beane was not able to attend this meeting, another will be held on Thurs, Jan 21st at 4:30 pm to confirm all expense and revenue items with the exception of those involving Lisbon and Landaff and determine the proposed use of fund balance and capital reserve funds.

New Business:
Josephine Belville and Sam Greene from the NH Dept of Revenue will be here Jan 19th to review current files for the Town’s 2015 Assessment Review.  *  The Board considered increasing income and asset limits for elderly exemptions which were last modified in 2009.  The Selectmen reviewed a NH Dept of Revenue statewide report on exemptions and credits and found limits offered by some local towns to be higher than those established for Lyman.  After some discussion, Moscicki motioned to include the following article on the 2016 warrant, 2nd by Trudell, all voted in favor:
Shall we modify the income and asset limits for the elderly exemptions from 

property taxes for all those who qualify under RSA 72:39-a & b as follows:







     Current

Modified


Income Limit – Single
     $18,000

$25,000



Income Limit – Married
     $30,000

$35,000



Asset Limit for Both

     $40,000

$50,000


If approved, these limits would take effect on April 1, 2016.

Trudell motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm, 2nd by Moscicki, all voted in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Jan 21st, at 4:30 pm.
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